LILY MORGAN STATE REPRESENTATIVE

DISTRICT 3
JOSEPHINE COUNTY



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

4/27/2023

Timothy G. Sekerak Chief Clerk of the House State Capitol Building Salem, Or 97301

RE: Vote Explanation on SB 644-A

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak

I voted to support this measure despite my frustrations with the statewide wildfire maps. I want to be clear that I do not support the creation of these maps, or their use in dictating the policy of this state. I am however supportive of any endeavor to provide more housing in a state that is facing an incredible challenge! This bill would allow for more ADU's (Accessory Dwelling Units) to be built, and for that reason I decided to support it. It would provide more flexibility at the local level to provide more ADU's. I will continue to work on getting the use of these wildfire risk maps addressed, but for now I have to work within the framework of what I am given and do what I believe will help the most Oregonians.

Sincerely,

Representative Lily Morgan